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DECREASE IN BUSINESS PERFORMANCE AS FIRMS BATTLE RISING COSTS AND DROPS IN EMPLOYMENT LEVELS

*
 90% of businesses adversely affected by economic downtown

*
Decrease in sales and employment for small business
*
Rising energy and transport costs
*
Recovery confined largely to export-led companies

InterTradeIreland today published the results of its quarterly all-island business monitor, the largest business survey on the island. In its quarter four report for 2010, nine out of ten businesses reported that the economic downturn continues to have a moderate or severe adverse impact on their business, with those reporting a severe impact still rising. In terms of profitability, almost one third of businesses reported that they had not been able to remain profitable in the past 12 months.

Export orientated companies are twice as likely to have increased sales (28%) as those focused on domestic markets (14%) and much less likely to have decreased employment. Sectors that have been hardest hit continue to be construction, leisure, hotels and catering with almost one in four of firms in that sector reducing employment levels. 

More than half of the companies surveyed said that sales had decreased between September and December last year.  Those most affected are small businesses (54%), while the leisure, hotel and catering sector appears has been particularly hit hard with almost three quarters (71%) reporting sales have declined.  
(more…)

Increases in energy (69%) and transport (59%) costs are the main cost concerns faced by firms followed by rises in rates and taxes (57%).  It was noted that Northern firms were more likely to report a significant cost increase in each of these areas than their Southern counterparts.  However, businesses in the South are more likely than those in Northern Ireland to have switched suppliers for electricity (37% vs 18%), telecoms (30% vs 16%) and insurance (20% vs 17%).   
Commenting on the findings, Aidan Gough, Director of Strategy and Policy in InterTradeIreland, said: “While the economic indicators point to some signs of recovery, the survey shows that this is not being felt by businesses on the ground.  Firms that have already been faced with reduced demand and difficulty in accessing finance, are now being hit with inflationary cost pressures and this is the new battleground. We are also seeing that even where some companies have been able to move into positive territory, this is not translating into job creation to the anticipated levels.”
Businesses identified the key areas where they would like to see Government action as increasing access to finance, reducing rates and more specifically, support for sales and market development.  Mr Gough continued: ”Businesses need help now, more so than ever. 
This survey helps InterTradeIreland to monitor the needs of firms to ensure we are continually adapting to the changing needs of the business community. The findings of this survey are already being used to develop a range of new sales supports for small firms.”
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Further information can be found at www.intertradeireland.com 
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